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Gun laws, public employee salaries and Mike Crapo's DUII: Regional opinion roundup
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Robert Levy, chairman of the Cato Institute, writes in The Orange County Register that Australia's strict gun laws haven't worked. Though cited frequently by advocates for tighter gun restrictions, Levy writes, they have had little effect on  gun-related deaths. Meanwhile, he argues, a number of studies in the United States indicate that right-to-carry laws reduce violent crime.

The Las Vegas Review Journal blasts state legislators for exempting cities and counties from a requirement to post the salaries and benefits of individual employees on their web sites. The argument that such posting generates unacceptable costs is "absurd," the paper writes, as "The real 'cost' of posting salaries and benefits, from the point of view of the bureaucrats, is that the peasants are thus made aware of the kind of unaffordable, unsustainable largesse our elected officials have been doling out to our supposed 'public servants.'"

The San Jose Mercury News argues in favor of a tobacco-tax hike, pointing to a state report indicating that a long-term decrease in smoking rates has bottomed out.

The Idaho Statesman notes that what "happened to Mike Crapo in the early morning of Dec. 23 can happen to a lot of people, especially during the holiday season." What happened to the U.S. senator, specifically, is that he was caught driving under the influence of alcohol after police saw him run a red light. 

Pepperdine University adjunct professor Wade Graham notes in a Los Angeles Times op-ed piece that people are pulling way too much water from the Colorado River Basin. To conserve, he argues, the federal government should consolidate the water stored in Lakes Mead and Powell in Lake Mead, using Powell only during exceptionally wet periods. Doing this would substantially reduce the volume of water lost to evaporation and seepage.

The (Eugene) Register-Guard discusses the "devastating cost of the Great Recession," as presented by the United Way of Lane County's Community Indicators Report. In response, the paper argues, Congress should focus on job creation and safety net preservation.

Be sure to check out today's Oregonian editorial, which takes a look at Sen. Jeff Merkley's filibuster proposal, and Mark Hester's editorial sketchbook on Saturday's Alamo Bowl. They can be found on our blog, The Stump.

